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CONFIDENT COMMUNITIES  
 

Last year Brickhill Parish Council was 
allocated £15,000 to be spent on a new 
community safety initiative funded by 
Bedfordshire County Council and focused on 
reducing the fear of crime within local 
communities.  Following local consultation the 
Parish Council prioritised spending on two 
key areas: 1 Crime Prevention/Visible 
Deterrents and 2 Services for Young People.  
The money was spent as follows:  
 

• 2 vehicle activated speed 
signs to be located on 
Brickhill Drive and Kimbolton 
Road these will be  installed no later than 
December 2008 (cost £11,000) 

• Extension of the Bobby Van service 
(support for vulnerable and elderly people 
(cost £2,900) 

• 10 x 2 hour sports activities for young 
people based in the community after 
school or in the holidays (cost £500) to 
take place during Autumn/Winter 2008 

• Provision of a mobile climbing tower for 
young people - two days during the recent 
August school holidays (cost £600). 

 

The Parish Council has received positive 
feedback about the provision of these services.  
We  hope that once the Vehicle Activated 
Speed Signs are installed we will experience a 
significant reduction in speeding offences 
which will improve community safety for all 
residents.  We are also considering 
campaigning for 20mph speed restrictions 
around our local schools.   
 

If you have views on any aspect of community 
safety please contact your Parish Councillors 
who will be pleased to hear from you (details 
on back page). 
 
ENHANCED 
PARISH PARTNERSHIP 
 

In a separate initiative from the County Council 
the Parish Council was allocated £11,000 to 
spend on the maintenance of footpaths which 
were not already included in Bedfordshire 
Highways current 5 year programme.  This 
money was spent on upgrading the footpath on 
the east side of Avon Drive from William 
Harpur House to Waveney Avenue including 
the links to the central reservation point to the 
shops.  The work was completed during July. 

BOBBY VAN SERVICE 
Are you over 60 and living in Brickhill?  Are 
you worried about burglary or doorstep 
crime? Do you know someone else who fits 
this category?   You could be eligible for a 
free visit from the Bobby Van for advice on 
crime prevention methods and installation of 
safety chains etc.  
 
 Please contact 
the Clerk on 
01234 271708 for 
information and to 
arrange your visit. 
 

CO-OPTION OF NEW PARISH 
COUNCILLOR 

Joanne Laybourn was formally co-opted to 
Brickhill Parish Council on 3 July 2008.  
Joanne has lived in Brickhill for 3 years and is 
already actively engaged in the community 
running a Rainbow unit within Brickhill and 
acting as Vice-Chair of the Governors at 
Scott Lower School.     
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QUALITY HOUSEKEEPING                 
 

Need a hand with the housework? 
 
We offer a full ‘top to bottom’ 
cleaning service including ovens, 
fridges (etc), ironing and interior 
windows, on a regular basis or as a 
one off spring clean. 
 
 
Fully insured and reliable, sensible 
prices.  Excellent references available. 
 
Further details: 01234 
307322  
Mobile 07940 755718 
 
  
                

BUS NEWS …….. 
CHANGES TO STAGECOACH BUS 
ROUTE NO 6 - BRICKHILL SERVICE 
 

From Monday 1 September the No 6 service 
from Brickhill will terminate at the Bus Station 
in Bedford.  Journeys which run via the 
Railway Station will be re-routed via Union St 
and Bromham Rd instead of Shakespeare 
Rd.  A new service no 9 will run from the Bus 
Station to Shortstown.  Full details are 
available from Stagecoach 0871 2002233. A 
new town guide (which contains some bus 
information) is also available from St Marks 
and Brickhill Community Centres or from the 
Bus Station travel centre .  Remember to buy 
a Day Rider ticket (£3) if you don’t have a 
Bus Pass and you need to use more than 
one bus on the same day. 
 

NEW BUS SHELTER NEEDED? 
Do you use the bus stop near Curlew 
Crescent on Brickhill Drive?  The Parish 
Council has been asked to lobby for a bus 
shelter in this position.  What are your views? 
Please contact one of your Councillors to let 
us know (contacts on back page). 

FINGERS CROSSED - UPDATE 
ON POST OFFICE CAMPAIGN 

 

The campaign to save Brickhill Drive Post 
office came to a climax over the August Bank 
Holiday weekend.  A last minute flurry of 
activity ensured that the Parish Council’s 
submission was delivered to Post Office 
Limited on deadline day the 26th August. 
 

Our submission document, setting out the 
reasons why we thought the proposal to 
close the Post Office was fundamentally 
flawed, eventually ran to 17 pages of factual 
overview and closely reasoned arguments 
backed up by 15 Appendices and a pull-out 
map.  Also included in our 4 kilogram bundle 
were 335 individual letters of protest from 
local residents and businesses plus petitions 
containing some 2,500 signatures. 
 

Thank you to everyone who contributed to 
this massive demonstration of our 
community's opposition to the closure.  
Let’s hope it has some effect.  We shall 
know our fate by the end of the month. 
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Brickhill Parish Council  
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Parish Councillors 
 

Cllr Mark Fitzpatrick (Chair)  
20 Nursery Gardens, Brickhill, MK41 8DU 

01234 357259  markfitzp@cix.co.uk 
Cllr Peter Blakeman (Planning Committee Chair)
15 Dove Road, Brickhill, MK41 7AA 

01234 355952   
pj.blakeman@btopenworld.com) 

Cllr Stuart Green 
39 Larkway, Brickhill, MK41 7AA 

 01234 354339 cheryl.green00@yahoo.co.uk 
Cllr Nigel Haughton 
10 Douglas Road, Bedford MK41 7YH 

01234 214634 nigel@haughtons.co.uk 
Cllr Alison Holden 
16 Swindale, Brickhill, MK41 7TT 

01234 403551 amh.pcouncil@btinternet.com 
Cllr Peter Hand (also County & Borough 
Councillor) 
31 Moriston Road, Brickhill, MK41 7UQ 

01234 344645 peter.hand@bedscc.gov.uk 
Cllr Howard Humphries  
117 Curlew Crescent, Brickhill,  MK41 7HY 

01234 267587 
Cllr Andrew McConnell (also Borough 
Councillor) 
51 Crown Quay, Bedford MK40 1BL 

01234 356777 aj.mcconnell@btinternet.com 
Cllr Joanne Laybourn 
43 Fulmar Road, Bedford MK41 7JZ 

01234 268477 
 joanne.laybourn@hotmail.co.uk 

Cllr Pat Ovenell  
12 Nightingale Avenue, Brickhill, MK41 7JB  

01234 341422 
Cllr Wendy Rider  
23 Orwell Close, Brickhill, MK41 7BQ 

01234 303254 wendyrider41@hotmail.com 
Cllr Charles Royden (also Borough Councillor) 
The Vicarage, Calder Rise, Brickhill, MK41 7UY 
 01234 309175  vicar@thisischurch.com 
Cllr Ray Seymour (Vice-Chair) 
11 Calder Rise, Brickhill, MK41 7UY 

01234 305695  ray@tgis.co.uk 
 

Brickhill Parish Council 
 Meeting Dates  

 

Meetings will be held at St Mark’s Church 
Community Centre, Calder Rise, Brickhill.  

 
Full Parish Council Meetings 7.30 pm: 2 October 
 

Planning Committee Meetings  6.45 pm if on the 
same day as a full Parish Council meeting 
otherwise 7.00pm:  2 October 

Clerk to the Council 
Delia Shephard 

 
Assistant Clerk/Allotments Officer 

Alison Southern 
 

c/o St Mark’s Church & Community Centre 
Calder Rise, Brickhill 
Bedford MK41 7UY 

Telephone: 01234 271708 
clerk@brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk 
Public drop in session every Tuesday  

10 am - 12 noon 

Advertisement 

BRICKHILL WRVS  
OVER 60s AFTERNOON CLUB 

 

Every Tuesday Afternoon 
2 - 4 pm  

At Brickhill Community Centre 
Avon Drive 

 

Social chat, cards, scrabble, bingo 
outings, tea, cake and raffle 80p 

 

NEXT MEETING 9 SEPTEMBER 
 

ALL WELCOME 
Contact Pat on 346505 

if you would like to attend or volunteer 


